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EDITORIAL

Dear Colleagues,

TJOD journal, which is the media organ of the Turkish Society of Obstetrics and Gynecology, is hereby presented to you once 
again with its September issue containing high scientific content. We believe that the steady increase in the number of our 
monthly readings is the most significant parameter of the efforts made and the meticulousness of the evaluation process.

Dear colleagues, one of the most important indicators of our scientific activities as TJOD is surely the presence of our Turkish 
Journal of Obstetrics and Gynecology, which is now well accepted and respected on international platforms. In addition, as a 
society, we conducted our scientific activities with great devotion in the month of September. On the dates of September 7-10, 
2022, we completed the “Master Class” courses organized by our Editor-in-Chief, Eray Calıskan, M.D. in Istanbul with great 
participation. We also held the National Congress of Gynecological Endoscopy on the dates of September 7-11 in Istanbul 
in collaboration with international speakers and with great participation. We have currently intensified our efforts with great 
excitement for the scientific program of the National Congress of Gynecology and Obstetrics, which will be held on the dates of 
May 17-21, 2023 in Cyprus.

Firmly believing that original scientific articles in the September issue of our journal will make a great contribution to the 
repertoire of knowledge of our colleagues, I am looking forward to meeting our colleagues who have devoted themselves to 
science in the December issue.

Ercan Yilmaz, MD

Co-Editor in Chief


